
Homedale Elementary School Memo   
 
To:  Homedale Board of Trustees, Superintendent Rob Sauer 
From:  Dr. Tate B. Castleton, Principal  

Date:  May 6, 2025 
Re:  Report to Board of Trustees 

 
STUDENT ENROLLMENT UPDATE AT HES: Here are the latest numbers from Homedale Elementary 
School as of 5/6: 
 
K: 89     
1: 85     
2: 87 
3: 109 
4: 95 
 
Total: 465 
 
Female: 240 (51.4%) 
Male: 227 (48.6%) 
 
Attendance as of 5/6/25: 95.7% 
 
ISAT TESTING WRAPS UP: Our 3rd and 4th grade classes are completing ISAT testing this week and next. 
More than 95% of our students have completed both the Math and ELA ISATs, with only a few that need 
to finish up. The testing window closes May 24th. Testing has run smoothly for both grade levels since 
testing began on April 7th.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
MRS. HARPER’S CLASS WINS ANNUAL POP TAB CHALLENGE: Having collected more than 75 pounds of 
pop tabs, Mrs. Harper’s class won this year’s annual school-wide contest! The collection of these pop 
tabs benefits the Ronald McDonald House in Boise and helps to provide services, such as housing and 
food free of charge, to families who have a loved one in the hospital. More than 250 pounds of pop tabs 
were collected school-wide!  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS: 
May 26th  NO SCHOOL – MEMORIAL DAY 
May 29th  LAST DAY OF SCHOOL (1:30 dismissal) 
May 30th  Staff In-Service (last day for staff) 
 


